




Your Right 
To Notification 

And 
Communication 

Caregivers are respected, valued partners in the
dependency legal system.  You have a right to:

 Advance notice of court hearings
 Be heard in court
 Ask questions about the case plan 
 Respectfully share your opinion  

Attending Court Hearings 

What to Expect:
Court hearings are set a minimum of every 6
months; however, there are usually more
hearings at the beginning of a case. The
conversation in court will center around the
safety, permanency, and well-being of the child.
The court will assess whether the parent has
benefited from services and demonstrated the
protective capacities necessary to safely return
the child to his/her family.

How to Prepare:
• Feel free to contact your case manager or

children’s legal services* (CLS) attorney prior to
the hearing to ask any questions.

• Once you arrive, ensure that the case manager
and CLS attorney know that you are present and
inform them if you would like to address the
court.

• If you are unable to attend court, request a
Caregiver Input Form and return it to the case
manager prior to court so that it can be
incorporated into the case documents.

*In some regions this is managed through the Office of Attorney General or the
Office of the State Attorney.

What to Share:
Below are some S.M.A.R.T. Ideas for Issues you may 
want to share in court:

School related issues 

Medical or psychological needs

Adjustment in your home

Requests for services 

Travel order requests

CAREGIVERS AND THE COURT 

As the caregiver trusted to provide quality parenting to a 
child in the dependency system, your opinions and 

observations are valuable to the court.  
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